
 

 
 

 
 

  

 

 
   

 
 

  
  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
CITY OF GLENDALE 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN to all responsible agencies and interested parties that the City of 
Glendale, as Lead Agency, has prepared an Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) 
pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) that evaluates the potential environmental 
impacts of the proposed project identified below.  The IS/MND indicates that the proposed project 
would not result in significant environmental impacts with incorporation of the prescribed mitigation 
measures. 

Project Title: Glendale 2018 Wastewater Change Petition 

Project Applicant: City of Glendale 

Project Location: The proposed project site includes the Glendale Water & Power (GWP) and 
Pasadena Water & Power (PWP) service areas within the Cities of Glendale and 
Pasadena, as well as adjacent portions of the City of San Marino, City of Los 
Angeles, City of La Canada-Flintridge, and unincorporated community of 
Altadena, and is generally bounded by the San Gabriel Mountains to the north; 
the City of Sierra Madre to the east; the State Route (SR) 134 (Ventura 
Freeway), SR-2 (Glendale Freeway), and the Los Angeles River to the south; 
and the City of Burbank, Griffith Park, and Verdugo Hills to the west. 

Project Description: The City of Glendale proposes to gradually decrease the volume of treated 
wastewater discharged from the Los Angeles-Glendale Water Reclamation Plant 
(LAGWRP) to the Los Angeles River (River) in order to increase the delivery of 
recycled water to various users within the GWP and PWP service areas, as well 
construction and operation of new recycled water distribution facilities to serve 
new customers within the GWP service area. 

Review Period: Copies of the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration and additional studies are 
available for public inspection and review.  Documents can be reviewed at the 
office of the Community Development Department, 633 E. Broadway, Room 103, 
Glendale, California, 91206 and on the Planning Division website 
http://www.glendaleca.gov/environmental. The public review period will begin 
on June 7, 2018 and conclude on July 6, 2018. 

Contact: Written comments should be received on or before July 6, 2018 at 5:00pm.  
Written comments should refer to the project by name and be emailed to 
ekrause@glendaleca.gov or addressed to: 

Erik Krause, Deputy Director of Community Development 
City of Glendale Community Development Department 
633 E. Broadway, Room 103 
Glendale, CA, 91206 

Date published: June 7, 2018 
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